Cabinet - Memorandum of Proceedings - 22nd October, 2003


CABINET


MEMORANDUM OF PROCEEDINGS

22nd October, 2003

Commenced:
9.45 a.m.
     Ended
:
9.58 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Merry and M. Lea

EXECUTIVE SUPPORT MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Councillors Clarke, Devine 

                                                                                                     and J. Murphy.


APOLOGIES:
Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Sheehy, 
Warmisham and Warner

(In the absence of a quorum, the meeting of the Cabinet which was due to be held on 22nd October, 2003, did not take place, but those Lead Members present considered the items on the agenda and made the following recommendations)


Item
Recommendation



1.
Cabinet minutes of 8th October, 2003
That the minutes be approved.



2.
Report on New Housing Partnership for Salford
That approval be given to develop Salford’s Housing Partnership and agree terms of reference with partners.



3.
Report on Housing Market Renewal Programme and Review of Overall Housing Capital Programme
(a)
That the Cabinet notes the contents of the report and expresses its support for the actions recommended therein.

(b)
That the Lead Member for Housing Services be granted delegated authority to approve appropriate individual schemes, in line with the programme detailed in the report, in order to secure the implementation of the Housing Capital Programme for the current year.

(c)
That the Lead Member for Housing Services be granted delegated authority to vary the outlined capital programme, as required, to ensure the achievements of the outputs contractually agreed under the Housing Market Renewal Fund Initiative and maximize the take up of available external funding, including the substitution schemes as required.

(d)
That the proposals be reported to the Pathfinder Board.

4.
Report on Proposals for Performance Support
That the proposal be endorsed; and that the detailed arrangements contained in the report be noted.



5.
Report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee 
That the report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee of 1st October, 2003, be noted.



6.
Report on Library Review
(a)
That Hope Library be closed, as soon as possible, and that immediate steps be taken to redeploy the staff concerned.

(b)
That work be undertaken to achieve the full saving of £50,000 required for 2004/05; and that work be continued on securing funding to develop Worsley Village Library as a Tourist/Heritage Information Point. 


(c)
That the Hope Library premises be disposed of, as soon as possible, with a view to the proceeds of the disposal being used to provide library facilities for the Hope area.



7.
Report on N.H.S. LIFT Project
That the Lead Member for Corporate Services be requested to take the necessary decision on this matter, with a view to a site adjacent to Salford Shopping City being selected for the N.H.S. LIFT development in Pendleton.
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